
 

 

 
  

 
 

UNT Police Crime Alert 
 

Friday, June 27, 2025 
 
On Thursday, June 26, 2025, a person reported that someone entered a shared graduate 
student office in the Chemistry Building, and after rummaging through several individuals’ 
personal items, stole a wallet containing several credit and debit cards. The cards were later 
used to make fraudulent purchases. The suspect was later found by officers on video 
entering the area about noon and was described as a heavy-set black female wearing all 
black clothing and wearing a mask. 

There have been at least two other thefts by unknown persons in recent days that may be 
related. UNT Police are investigating these cases. 

 UNT community members should be mindful that office spaces and personal items should 
remain secured when no one is present. Personal property such as laptop computers, etc., 
should not be left unattended in public spaces at any time. 

SAFETY PRECAUTIONS: 

• Immediately report suspicious persons or dangerous activity to the police by dialing 
911. 

• Keep office and private area doors locked, whether the room is attended or 
unattended. Speak with your coworkers about room security as well (for shared 
spaces). 

• Even while in your room, keep valuables out of sight or locked away. 

 If you have any information regarding this offense (Case number 0690625), please 
contact UNT Police detectives at 940-565-3006 or you can remain anonymous by calling 
UNT Police at 940-369-TIPS (8477). 

   

 


